MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 9TH MAY 2013 – NO. 58
Present: 
Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Poole, Cllr. Findlay and one member of the public.
Part Meeting:
District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence.
Councillors are reminded of their duty to consider all aspects of equal opportunities, crime prevention, unlawful discrimination, and other best practice when making decisions at the meeting.

      Councillors are minded that they must act solely in the public interest and should
     never improperly confer an advantage or disadvantage on any person or act to
     gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close
     associate. 

1. Apologies:
There were no apologies.
      To Receive Any Written Request for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests Dispensations

2. Public Participation:



Mrs. Comfort was invited to speak but explained that she was 

attending as the Internal Auditor to answer any questions 


regarding the internal audit of the annual accounts.
3. Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests:

                      
No interests were declared.
4. Minutes:

The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th March 


2013 were approved and signed.
5. Councillor resignation:




Mrs. Hardy, having considered her current circumstances, 



wrote to the Chairman on the 3rd April advising that she wished 


to stand down from the Parish Council as from 15th 




April 2013.
6. Reports from and referrals to District & County Cllrs:



District Cllr. Lawrence advised that Mr. Dave Nash has now 



taken up his post at SDC to replace Stephanie Chettle and take 


forward the Stratford on Avon Draft Core Strategy.  The draft is 


expected to go to Council for approval of the draft submission 


version in July 2013.



The Local Government Boundary Commission Review is carrying 


out an electoral review of Stratford on Avon District Council to 


consider the right number of Councillors to represent the district 


in the future.  Cllr. Lawrence said this could mean a 




considerable increase in the size of Aston Cantlow Ward.  Public 


consultations will continue as the review progresses.



Cllr. Lawrence confirmed that Cllr. John Horner has been elected 


as our new County Councillor.  

7. Annual Accounts of Aston Cantlow Parish Council for 2012/13:



With the agreement of all Cllrs. the Chairman brought 



this item forward.



The Income and Expenditure statement for the year




ending 31st March 2013, together with the report from the 



Internal Auditor, had been circulated to Cllrs. prior to the 



meeting. Cllr. Harvey was quite satisfied with the accounts and 


no queries were raised. All Cllrs. were in agreement that they be 


signed by the Chairman and Responsible Financial 




Officer. The Audit Commission Annual Return and Annual




Governance Statement were also agreed and signed as 



necessary.




In her report Mrs. Comfort, Internal Auditor, recommended that 


the restricted amounts of £3,200.00 flood alleviation grant and 


£2,500.00 for Broadband should be transferred to the Money 


Manager Account until required.  Cllr. Harvey agreed and 



proposed that the Clerk should arrange the transfer, seconded 


by Cllr. Findlay and agreed by all.
8. Communications relating to previous Minutes:



Bridge at Little Alne: The Clerk had been advised by Mr. 



O’Connor, Principal Engineer, Bridge Maintenance, WCC on 14th 


April that the posts have now been delivered to their contractors 



and they should be fixed fairly soon.




Flood alleviation Scheme: An update received from Matt Jeffes 


on 23rd April 
indicated that he has spoken to the Edkins and 


come up with a maintenance plan for the existing hedge. He is 


currently organising the implementation of this and will give us 


an update when something is set in place.




Millennium Plaque: The Clerk had sourced a company called 



Fitzpatrick Woolmer Design & Publishing Ltd. in Ebbw Vale for 


advice on the possibility of re-furbishing the plaque. They 



advised that if the existing panel can be removed from the 



mount it could be acid stripped and re-painted for approximately 


£520.00 but because of the amount of detail in the panel there 


is a big chance that detail in finer images and trails would be 


lost.  There is a big risk in 
this option and it maybe more cost 


effective to remake either out of etched stainless steel costing 


approximately £650.00 or maybe consider an n-viro panel, which 


is basically a plastic 
material, at a cost of £161.00.



It was agreed by all Councillors that the existing plaque should 


not be replaced by either of the suggested materials and, having 


had a good look at it, felt that it actually is in quite a reasonable 


condition, apart from bird droppings marring the surface.  Cllr. 


Poole, as agreed, asked the Village Hall Committee whether they 


would 
be prepared to put something under the eaves to stop the 


birds nesting but they felt that this would be difficult to achieve.





Cllr. Findlay recommended that perhaps it would be a good idea 


to actually move the plaque to a more suitable place and 



suggested the smaller of the two areas of grass in front of the 


King’s 
Head.  On that site it would actually be more visible for 


ramblers and other visitors to the village to view.  The Clerk was 


asked to check with WCC Highways whether this would be 



allowed.



Regarding repairs to the frame, the Clerk has not yet received 


a firm quotation from the manufacturer and Cllr. Harvey said 


that if this is not forthcoming Mr. Harvey would be happy to 



carry out the necessary work to refurbish it.



SDC Verge cutting:
We have been advised that the new grounds 


contract is set up as follows: 70% of the district will be cut as 


required to maintain grass below a certain height (probably 



equate to 8-12 cuts p.a). 30% of the district will be cut the basic 


5x per year. The split is down to whether it is directly outside 


someone’s house (high spec), or not (eg opposite side of the 


road adjacent to fields). The cost of an additional cut of the 



entire village would be in the region of £85.00.



The Chairman requested that Cllr. Findlay and Cllr. Poole




monitor the verge cutting to assess whether the new regime 


proves to be satisfactory.
9. Other communications:




CSW Broadband: An update received on 24th April states that 



the team are currently evaluating the tender documents that 


have come in and their planned date to announce the contract 


winner is late April, with contracts due to be signed in May.



It was agreed that Cllr. Harvey should draft a letter to Leigh 



Hunt requesting a timescale for when Aston Cantlow can expect 


to be connected to high speed Broadband and when our 



contribution towards the funding will be required.




WALC: Easy Way to Share News and Learn from Other Parish


and Town Council Experiences: WALC would very much value a 


copy of the councils’ annual report or the Chairman’s address to 


the Annual Parish Assembly.  Noteworthy achievements, both 


small or large are reported in WALC’s Annual Report and 



they would post them on WALC website.  With the approval of 


the other Cllrs., Cllr. Harvey is more than happy for her report to 


be forwarded to WALC for this purpose.



Precept Referendums Bill: For information only and no action 


required.




Neighbourhood Planning support for grants: The Department of 


Communities and Local Government has advised that 




applications to enable groups to access the support and 



grants of up to £7,000.00 for Neighbourhood Plans will open on 


1st May 2013.



Currently SDC have put all Neighbourhood Plans on hold pending




progress on the Draft Core Strategy.
Planning Applications:


Planning Application No. 13/00626/VARY Grace’s Barn, Aston



Holdings Farm, Aston Cantlow: Pending consideration.



Planning Application No. 12/00044/LBC The Old Green, Aston 

Cantlow: Pending consideration.



To consider planning application No. 13/00904/FUL Alne 


Pastures, The Arden Centre, Little Alne - Construction of stable 

block: After careful consideration of this application Cllrs. were 

unanimous in their agreement to recommend grant for the 


renewal of planning permission 09/01574/FUL.



10. Draft Revised Standing Orders: 



Deferred to the next meeting.
11. To consider grants for the financial year 2013/14 and any other items for financial planning and budgeting as may be required:



Cllr. Poole declared a non pecuniary interest in any discussion 


involving the Village Hall.




As a result of our communication with potential 




Beneficiaries for the financial year 2013/14 responses were 



received from the Village Hall Committee, the P.C.C. and the 


Tennis Club.
Copies of their latest audited accounts were also 


requested and accounting information had already been received 


for the Village Hall.
No accounts had been received from the 


P.C.C. and those from the Tennis Club have been promised as 


soon as the accounts for 2013 have been completed.



Cllrs. are minded to support all of the above groups subject to




the requested information being provided and some further 



information is to be requested from the Village Hall Committee 


regarding the timescale for the proposed disabled toilets and a 


disability friendly storage area.



In the meantime it was proposed by Cllr. Harvey that a grant of 


£500.00 be made to the Village Hall Committee towards the 



maintenance of the playground and £300.00 to Henley in Arden 


First Responders who now cover Aston Cantlow.  Cllr. Findlay 


seconded this proposal and it was agreed by all Cllrs..



12. Items for discussion at Community Forums: 



No items were put forward.
13. Items for consideration at the next meeting:




Revised Standing Orders



Progress on Outstanding Matters.

Payment of the following invoices was agreed:

Mrs. E. Butterworth (expenses March)


£   44.30 (200374)

WALC membership





   148.00 (200375)

Warwickshire Training Partnership



     40.00 (200376)

Aston Cantlow Village Hall Committee


     15.00 (200377)

       Broker Network (Insurance)




   309.59 (200378)

       Cllr. L. Harvey (expenses)




     22.74 (200379)

14. Date of Next Meeting:  

The next meeting will be at the Guild Hall at 7.30p.m. on

Thursday 13th June 2013. 
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 9.30 p.m.
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